July 2025 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st

2nd Rob Watters

3rd

Voted in as a full member

Of Members Present - 35

Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report

Voted on and approved.

Opening Balance	\$ 28,089.23	
Expenses	\$ 3,054.78	Gutter Guards, Grounds Maintenance & Deposit to Savings
Deposits	\$ 1,907.10	Gun Auction
Closing Balance	\$ 26,941.55	
Petty Cash	\$ 90.00	
Savings/Jr League	\$ 3,108.69	

Vice President report -

We need used tires to fill in the space in the 50-yard backstop, If you have any please put them behind the 50-yard backstop.

Work Party time and date to be determined (when it stops raining on weekends).

When we do have a Work Party we will be fixing up the 50 ft backstop, the 50-yard rifle backstop, clearing brush around the ranges and getting rid of old targets and material at the back of the rifle range.

The red light on the rifle house was fixed.

We do not need straw this year.

Executive Officer report -

Restocked the water, pop, paper towels and soap. Collected \$38 for targets and drinks.

Thanks to Mike Masten for donating the metal targets on the rifle range. If you use these targets please use the yellow spray paint to cover-up the dings on the targets.

League Secretary report -

Not present

Bullseye league still shooting on Thursdays at 7-9pm

Rimfire league on Tuesdays

The CMP/NRA Bullseye matches on the first Saturday of the month with the pistol range closed from 9 until 1pm. The Benchrest match on the third Saturday of the month with both ranges closed from 9 until 1pm.

Technical Officers report -

Not present, no report

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

Safety orientation given on June 22nd with 2 prospective members.

Junior League shoots on Wednesday from 6:30 until 8

We still need more RSO's

Special Events Coordinator -

Family Picnic September 27th, please call, text, or email Clark if you are coming and with how many.

951-285-1488 Pioneers 1880@Yahoo.com

Tim Nead brought the picnic raffle prize to the meeting to show. It is a 12ga pump bullpup shotgun with two extra mags and extras. Tickets at the picnic will be \$10.

Membership Committee report -

One second meeting prospect.

Old Business:

There are two prospective members that have applied for a waiver to the 3-meeting rule. Both are friends of current members. One is a long-distance truck driver that is away most of the week and the other is an FBI agent that was temporally transferred to Cleaveland. Members of the Exec Team have meet with them and we have approved the waiver. They will still have to accomplish all the other items to become members and be vote on after.

If you ever have a power problem with the gate do not take the gate off the hinges. There is a cinch pin at the middle of the gate that holds the gate arm on, please remove it and the gate will be free to open. Please put it back. This should never be a problem unless the power is off for a long time as the gate is battery operated and the card reader has backup power for at least a day.

New Business:

One of the new metal targets that Mike Masten donated has been shot with what looks like a .338 high power round and has put a hole right through it. These targets are not designed for high power ammo. Please be considerate of other members who would like to used them.

The CMP will initiate an on-line purchase of M1 rifles starting soon. Go to thecmp.org to get more information. There are still problems with new members getting a background check through the Sheriffs office, this is being looked into.

Member Recognition:

Mike Masten for his donation of and setting up the metal targets on the rifle range.

Rule Update:

Minimize damage to targets and backstops on the ranges.

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$86 Winner=\$43

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club

Officers for 2025

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer – Paul Kruggel (330) 591-5281

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176